CHARTRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 4th December 2019 at 8pm in Chartridge Reading Rooms
Present:  Councillors, Ellie White (Acting Chair), Tim Corvin, Lee Kemp, Derek Keen, Paul Wright, Joan Lherbier & Peter Jones
In attendance:  Mr B Damerell (Clerk), Cllr Patricia Birchley
	
	
	ACTION

	1.
	Apologies

Received  from Councillors Juliet Davies, Alan Booth & District Councillor Rose

	

	2.
	Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 16th October 2019

The minutes were agreed as correct record with the amendment of removing Peter Jones from being in attendance and signed by the Chair

	

	3.
	Declarations of interest

None

	

	4.
	Notification of Any Other Urgent Business

· Fly Tipping in Asheridge. A large amount of fly tipping was dumped near Asheridge farm. Cllr Jones to take forward and query with CDC.

	

	5.
	Questions from members of the public
None

	BD

	6.
	Update from County and District Councillors
· Cllr Birchley has been out with Joe Saunders (LAT) and it has been agreed for Westdean Lane to be the next road to be patched. Both had the general feeling that the roads seemed to be looking better. 

· Work on the Unitary Council appears to be going well and seems to be on target

· Confirmed that Bucks schools across the board outperformed the national levels. 

· Social Care remains a big issue, both adult and child. National figures have risen dramatically. All cases are referred through the MASH, which is a central hub connecting social services, police etc to link together to work on cases coming in.

· Concern over the closure of the ward in Amersham. The CQC wasn’t satisfied with the staffing levels on the ward to adequately provide care. Push to make sure this is a temporary closure. 

· On a Positive note Children’s services look to have recruited six new Educational Psychologists which is a big plus.

· Questions for Cllr Birchley: What can be done about the flooding on Westdean Lane. Currently the water is either sitting in the road or washes off into the neighbouring field.

· A: Advice that has been givenfrom Transport for Bucks that this is the responsibility of the Land owner. However Cllr Birchley said she would double check again.

· Q: Braidwood Bridleway is badly eroded, is there something can be done. Cllr Birchley confirmed she would go with Cllr Lherbier on 6/12/2019 to check the bridleway and report findings to footpaths team.

· Q: there is concern over the heating at Bloomfield Cottages and Paradigm has stated that they will not do anything about it unless there is any cancellation for works in another property prior to 16/02/2019. Cllr Jones said he would take this further

· In absence of Cllr Rose, Cllr Jones confirmed that the move to Unitary was progressing and that other areas in CDC are primarily focussed on this.  

	

	7.
	Matters arising
a. Tree cutting:   - It was confirmed that the tree has now been removed though with some difficulty. Upset from residents that messages from Paradigm were misleading, stating that the tree would be removed, only for nothing to happen. Eventually Paradigm confirmed to clerk that the tree would be removed when an engineer was available. Was decided for PC to remove the tree and then invoice paradigm. The tree was then removed by contractor organised by Crawley White farms. PC resolved to send the invoice to Paradigm asking them to pay the invoice.
b. Clerk contacted Joe Saunders (LAT) about the signs in Pednor Loop. LAT confirmed that the signs could not be placed and that they coud not prohibit the HGV from using the road. LAT did propose a meeting to which clerk agreed and finalising a date.
c. Clerk confirmed there are no further documents than the report presented at the last meeting. It was resolved to not chase the issue and leave the ownership of the woods with Paradigm and not to take further unless any Health and Safety issues arise for Paradigm to resolve.

	

	8.

(a)
	Matters for Discussion

Franklin Play Area Group – OfficialThere was still concern over the length of grass on the field. Cllr White has contacted Chesham cricket Club and assured by Terry Newsome that they would resokve the issue and cut the grass. Clerk to contact to ensure this is carried out when weather permits grass to be cut.
Cllr White also read out a report from Cllr Davies regarding the most recent Play Area meeting on 26/11/19. Cllr White confirmed that a questionnaire had been sent out to parents at the school. Cllr Davies continuing as Chair of Play Area Group. Asked for menu option and page on the new CPC website. Clerk to assist with setting up bank account. Cllr White also asked if any cllrs have any ideas for fund raising please could they send them through.

	

	(b)
	Cyclists on footpaths  - Cllr Lherbier confirmed that approximately 15 cyclists had been cycling down the footpaths and were rude in their behaviour when challenged that footpaths are not for cyclists. The cyclisits stated they were from Berkhamstead Cycling club and that believed route included a large number of footpaths. Cllr White raised concerns also about the welfare of the livestock as there had been an incident of livestock which were injured after being spooked by cyclists on a footpath. Clerk to contact Berkhamstead CC to ask them to desist using footpaths whilst on their bicycles.

	

	(c)
	Braid Lane Bridleway – This matter was discussed with Cllr Birchley earlier in the meeting.

	

	(d)
(e)

(f)
	MvAS replacement screws and brackets – Clerk to contact MVAS company to purchase replacement screws. Clerk also to obtain written permission to move it to a new area and also confirm with the police.
Progress of website – Cllr White confirmed that Cllrs Davies, White and clerk had met to go through the website and what was required. Clerk confirmed this had been sent to Olly and that the two were looking at possible dates for a meeting.
Bottom of Westdean Lane – This matter was discussed with Cllr Birchley earlier in the meeting.
	BD


	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Planning
Cllr Jones confirmed that the CDC Plan is still ongoing. It was hoped that this would be nearing completion but has received an eight page letter with 42 questions, so probability it will be delayed. Unsure whether this will be completed in time for Unitary.

	

	(a)
	Decisions for noting
· 377 Chartridge Lane has been conditionally approved (note that Parish Council opposed the development)
· Cedar House – Demolition of garage and erection of new garage has been refused.

	

	(b)
	New applications considered

The Parish Council considered the following applications and, where applicable, AGREED comments for submission to CDC:
Case NUmber
Property
Proposal
PC Decision
PL/19/3793/FA

Sun Cottage, Bellingdon

Detached outbuilding

Neutral
PL/19/3379/FA

Land at Ramscoat Wood

Change of use of stable block to light industrial (for assembly of shepherds huts) 

Clerk to send through when received from CDC

	

	(c)
	Appeals
None.

	

	(d)
	Any other planning matters
(i) None
	

	10.
	Finance
	

	
	
	

	(a)
	Budget monitoring 2019/20
Clerk confirmed that he now had access to online banking. Mandate forms were also signed for Cllrs Booth and Corvin. Clerk working on Cllr Wright’s form. Clerk also stated that if any cllr has any queries or wants to see finance workbooks to contact and will send through.

	

	(c)
	New invoices for payment

The following payments were agreed and cheques signed:

(i)  Clerk's salary & HMRC payment
(i) Chesham Cricket Club – Grass Cutting - £1,440 (Cheque 885)

(ii) Chiltern District Council (Dog bins) – £147.37 (Cheque 887)
(iii) Clerk's salary – November / December  - £778.00 (Cheque 888)
(iv) Clerk Home Working Allowance – November / December – £83.36 (Cheque 890)
(v) Clerks expenses (repayment of bOnline monthly invoices (October / November) - £35.40 (Cheque 891)
(vi) HMRC – November / December - £194.40 (Cheque 892)

	

	11.
	Any other Urgent business
Fly Tipping – Cllr Jones confirmed he would take this forward at Chiltern District Council and feedback with the response.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	13.
	Date of next meeting

Wednesday 22 January 2019 at 8pm in Chartridge Reading Rooms, Chartridge

	


There being no further business, the Chair declared the meeting closed at 9.24pm
Signed ………………………………………………………………………                   Date ……………………………………….
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